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By email to: misleadinggreenclaims@cma.gov.uk   
 
14 July 2021 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Consultation: Draft guidance on environmental claims on goods and services 
 
Please find below a submission from the Confederation of Paper Industries (CPI) in response to 
your draft guidance on environmental claims on goods and services. 
 
About CPI 
 
CPI is the leading trade association representing the UK’s Paper-based Industries, comprising 
paper and board manufacturers and converters, corrugated packaging producers, makers of soft 
tissue papers, and collectors of paper for recycling.  CPI represents an industry with an 
aggregate annual turnover of £12 billion, with 62,000 direct and a further 100,000 indirect 
employees. In 2020 CPI member paper mills reprocessed approximately 3 million tonnes of the 
6.6 million tonnes of paper and board collected for recycling in the UK. 
 
Background 
 
CPI already takes the issue of environmental claims extremely seriously. We have published our 
own guidelines on packaging design to encourage innovation in future packaging that would 
enable it to be more easily and efficiently recycled. A copy of that guidance can be found here.  
We have also become a guarantor of OPRL and are working with them and across the packaging 
industry to improve public information on recycling.  
 
More recently, CPI has also founded Papercycle, a subsidiary business that is developing the 
process for assessing and certifying the recyclability within UK paper mills of fibre-based 
packaging products on the UK marketplace.  
 
We anticipate that Papercycle will go live by the end of 2021. At the same time, we are engaged 
with our European counterparts in defining recyclability at European level and in discussions with 
DEFRA on Extended Producer Responsibility and the introduction of modulated fees on difficult 
to recycle materials. We would draw the CMA’s attention to this ongoing regulatory development 
and encourage coordination across government so that the position of the CMA and DEFRA is 
coordinated and does not give rise to uncertainty.  
 
We therefore consider that CPI is taking the leading role in defining and enabling the industry 
norms for the recyclability of fibre-based packaging. We consider that our actions dovetail well 
with your strategy and we hope that the CMA could welcome CPI’s proactive stance.  

  






